

June 2, 2025

Dear Brother Broyhill,

Greetings from West Coast Baptist College! I trust you are enjoying some beautiful weather and looking forward to all that God will do as we enter the summer season of ministry.

I praise the Lord for the wonderful testimonies we are already hearing from the group of alumni we sent out into the harvest at our graduation last month. What a joy it is to have nearly 3,700 alumni serving the Lord in thousands of ministries around the world. Truly, the sun never sets on the ministry of WCBC, and we are grateful for the part you have had through your faithful partnership, prayers, and support.

As we enter the summer months and prepare for our fall semester, please pray with me that young people will continue to answer God's call upon their lives and surrender to serve Him in full time ministry. Our singing ministry teams are currently spread across the country, representing the college in hundreds of churches and Christian ministries. Here on campus, our admissions team is diligently connecting with prospective students and our faculty are praying and preparing for their fall classes.

Next month, we look forward to hosting two weeks of Joshua Camps here on our campus on July 12-18 and July 26-August 1. These weeks are a wonderful opportunity for teenagers to see West Coast Baptist College and interact with our students while enjoying camp activities and powerful preaching each day.

As you know, we are praying and planning to build an addition to our current dining facility. Please continue to pray with us that the Lord will provide the funds for this project, as the need becomes more apparent and more urgent with each semester. Several other campus improvement projects are also in progress, including the renovation of our athletic field.

Thank you again for your prayerful and financial support of WCBC. I truly appreciate your friendship towards me and your faithfulness to our Lord. If there is ever anything I can do for you, please do not hesitate to let me know. Have a great day!

Your friend,

Dr. Paul Chappell

Taul Chappell

President

P.S. If you have any young people in your church who feel called to the ministry or are seeking God's will for their life, we would love to connect with them. Please encourage them to give us a call at 888.694.9222.